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Hello everyone, 

Welcome back to Term 2! I am really excited to be back and the children have returned with smiles and ready to learn. 
Welcome Tilly McFarlane
We welcome Tilly McFarlane to our school this term. Tilly is a student at UniSA and is completing a pre-service
placement with us for the first 6 weeks (every Thursday weeks 1-5) of term and will be working with Mrs Fullbrook in the
year 3-6 class. 

ATTENDANCE
The start of term is a good opportunity to mention the importance of consistent school attendance. Going to school
everyday matters; absences affect learning, wellbeing and success. At Port Neill Primary we have an Attendance plan
that is guided by the Department for Education’s attendance policy. The attendance policy defines the following
groups of students as at risk because of how often they miss school.
Habitual non-attendance: a student misses 5 to 9 school days/term for any reason
Chronic non-attendance: a student misses 10 or more days/term for any reason.
We acknowledge and understand with COVID and illness in the community, families are encouraged to keep their
children home if unwell. We thank families for supporting the school in these times. The staff at Port Neill strive to
provide a holistic education for all children and to support families. We encourage and invite families to have ongoing
discussions with us about your child’s learning, wellbeing, attendance and successes. 

GRIP Conference
Next week our year 5 & 6 students head to Port Augusta with Mrs Fullbrook and Julie to attend the Primary School GRIP
Leadership conference. The conference is designed to focus on developing student’s understanding that everyone can
be a leader and develops their knowledge of leadership skills. We look forward to transfer their learning into our SRC
committees. 

RELISH
Many thanks to those participants who joined online in the holidays to participate in the Design Lab event for the
Leading the Pack stack. This week, we commenced learning about the #4 Interpersonal Connection stack. Interpersonal
Connection enables us to empathise with others, it paves the way for genuine heartfelt connection. Interpersonal
Connection is different to being social. Please speak to participants of the RELISH program to find out more. 

Descriptive Writing
On Tuesday, I had the privilege of learning about Lake Eyre with the upper primary students and was blown away by
their descriptive writing. They transferred their learning of language features from last term to write a paragraph
describing Lake Eyre. Here is an example: 
Lake Eyre is the most beautiful place ever. Rocks are ongoing and the view is outstanding. The sand is as smooth as
flour, and the river is sparkling like glitter reflecting off the sun. Sun as red and hot as fire. The clear pink lake as salty as
plain salt its self. (Indie, year 3)

Best wishes,  
Lisa Masters
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Fri 10th 
GRIP Leadership Pt Augusta
Wed 22nd  
National Simultaneous Storytime @ 11.30
Mon 27th  
Student Free Day

Term 2 
Week  1
2024



SquirtSquirt
T H A N K  Y O U

A Big thank you to Flash for making
Squirt a beautiful little getaway.      

He is a very happy turtle!

May 10
National Walk Safely to School Day (WSTSD) is on Friday 10 May 2024. The annual campaign encourages all primary school children, their parents, and carers to
walk safely and regularly to school. For students in our school communities, the event seeks to promote better health, road safety and the environment. We
know children who are regularly physically active are healthier and perform better at school. 

The District Council of Tumby Bay will be hosting a colouring in competition in the lead up to WSTSD, which can be completed at school or home, in the
following categories:

• Foundation – Year 2
• Year 3 – Year 4
• Year 5 – Year 6. 

The colouring in pages have been sent home with the students today.

Entries should be submitted to the Council Office reception by Thursday 9 May 2024, or scanned and emailed to me directly by that time if preferred. A prize
for each category, at each school will be awarded to winners on WSTSD, Friday 10 of May, by either an Elected Council Member or myself. A time for this will be
arranged with you personally in coming days.

National Walk Safely to School Day

Lest We Forget
Thank you Gypsy & Sidney for

representing Port Neill
Primary School at the Tumby

bay ANZAC Service



what do i do if my childwhat do i do if my child
tests positive to covid?tests positive to covid?  

If your child tests positive to COVID, they must stay home from school for at least 6 days. Day Zero
being the day they tested positive. Therefore, they must stay home for a further 5 calendar days
provided their acute symptoms have cleared. There is no need to keep testing, the initial test is
sufficient.
Do not attend if still symptomatic.  Any questions please phone the school. 
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